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No: CHQ/AIGETOA/418 Dated: 06/06/2013

To,

The Sr.G.M. (Admn)
BSNL CO, New Delhi

N BT
Subject: Regarding strengthening of safet}*‘an&%f
Sanchar Bhawan”

edrity measure of BSNL CO “Bharat

Reference: BSNL/Admn.1/8-3/2013 datéd 28/05/2013
Dear Sir,

It is learnt through the letter mentioned under reference issued by your good
office that there was recently some security problem in the BSNL CO and hence some
steps has been devised in order to strengthen safety and security measure. Although it is
not mentioned, which kind of security problem have been experienced in recent past but
it is really very serious matter, if it has happened and hence concern of the BSNL
management is highly appreciable. However, it is regret to mention that steps
which has been mentioned in the above letter seems more to stop the entry of
executives below DGM level in BSNL CO in the name of security problem which
need to be reviewed immediately as we fail to understand how security of BSNL
CO will be strengthened by stopping their own officers. We are hereby submitting
our following observations and suggestions in respect of letter mentioned under reference
for your kind consideration.

1 Employees of BSNL working in any part of the country should not be treated at par
with outside visitors and hence they should be allowed to enter in BSNL CO if they
hold valid I-Card issued by BSNL by entering the detail in the register maintained by
the reception officer.

2. There is position of work in BSNL CO from Asst. Manager onwards in the executive
cadre; hence there is no reason to differentiate them in the name of below and
above DGM just for entering into the corporate office. Visitors or known one came for
meeting to below DGM shall not be left over to the mercy of DGM and above hence
any visitors shall also be allowed on recommendation of AM and above. Moreover
most of the DGM and above officers working in BSNL CO are either on deputation or
deployment hence allowing visitors only on their recommendation is just like an
encroachment on our own house by foreigners and it is their mercy to allow us or not
to go inside. Such kind of perception in the mind of real executives of BSNL is not at
all good for the health of the company.
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3. All the association and union representatives must be issued permanent I-card/pass
so that they could have free and easy access for pursuing the grievance of their
members as and when required.

4. There should be fixed time slot for outside visitors including vender and contractor
representatives except the employees of BSNL holding valid I-Card and they should
not be allowed strictly beyond this time slot. Time slot should not be given beyond
the office hour i.e. prior to 09:00 am and after 05:00 pm.

Sir, we hope that there is no security compromise by considering our above suggestions
and hence it is requested to kindly consider the same and oblige.

R P SHAHU)
General Secretary
Copy to:
1. The CMD BSNL, Bharat Sanchar Bhawan, New Delhi.
2. The Director (HR), Bharat Sanchar Bhawan, New Delhi.

3. Sr. G.M. (SR) Bharat Sanchar Bhawan, New Delhi.
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